Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes April 17th, 2017

Present: Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Andrew Forman, Dr. Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi and Matthew Paul McCaffery

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township Health Officer: Mr. Larry Taltoan

Radnor Township Students: Joanna Vines & Minjeong Kwon

Absent: Dr. Khanna, Dr. Fitzpatrick, Mr. Paul Crotty, Kathy Durr & Ms. Carbonara

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

I. Review and approval of April 17th Meeting Minutes

II. Health Officer's Report – see attached

III. Old Business

- a. Villanova University (VU) Construction (CICD Meeting) Update: soil testing results are pending of the old Villanova University parking lot demolition site.
- b. Student Intern Project Updates: Both Interns will present their projects in June

IV. New Business

- a. Teen Sleep Recommendation: Dr. Forman presented Dr. Sharts-Hopko teen sleep resolution based recommendation from the National Sleep Foundation, the CDC and American Academy of Pediatrics to move the school time for middle and high school students to no earlier than 8:30 am. The BOH voted and approved teen sleep resolution and Dr. Forman to forward it to the Board of Commissioners. Discussion of the possibility of a member of the Radnor BOH member presenting the later start time at a future school board meeting.
- b. Chicken Ordinance: Discussion deferred until May BOH meeting
- c. Presentation by Dr. Capuzzi: "Lyme Disease: a matter of Tick Tock"

V. Announcements

- a. Upcoming Carol Axelrod Memorial Blood Drive-donate blood!
- b. Drop off old/unused household medications especially any opioids in the Radnor Township Building drug drop box.
- c. Valley Forge Military Academy Health Fair April 28th; Mr. McCaffery volunteered to attend event.
- d. Commissioner Nagle noted the VU Care meeting will be in June.

- e. Dr. Forman requested a presentation of what is involved with in a restaurant food inspection. Mr. Taltoan agreed to provide this information in a BOH upcoming meeting.
- f. Upcoming BOH meetings; Dr. Forman stated that there will not BOH meetings in July or August and will resume in September. If there are any BOH issues during this time, please email Dr. Forman.

VI. Public Participation

- a. A resident inquired if the Villanova facility to cover the soccer fields with temporary inflatable dome would disturb the residents due to the noise and possible alter the air quality. She also asked about presenting teen sleep recommendations to the school board.
- b. VU soil testing reports should be available mid may
- c. A request was made that if the BOH is advised of any public health issues, that this information be announced at BOH meetings.

VII. Adjournment